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There has been “a lot of water under the 
bridge” since our previous issue of Pettistree 
People.   This has applied to all areas of 
village life. 

We were saddened to be told at our recent 
Parish Council meeting on 16th September 
that Elaine Boardley would be unable to 
continue to serve as both Chair and Member 
of the Parish Council.    Unexpectedly, family 
and work commitments have become more 
pressing and they leave too little time for 
Elaine to attend to Parish Council matters as 
they become steadily more time consuming. 
We shall miss Elaine with her accountancy 
and business expertise as well as knowledge 
of the village. 

We shall now go through the formalities of 
advertising a vacancy on the Parish Council 
and then seeing if we shall need to have an 
election or can co-opt, depending if more 
than one person shows an interest.   Please 
contact any councillor or our clerk  if you 
would like to know more about what it 
involves to be on the Parish Council.  There 
are only about 5 meetings a year and 
although we have had 98 e-mails from 
suppliers, trade bodies and other councils 
since our previous meeting on 15th July, our 
excellent Parish Clerk, Clive Mann, sorts 
through the mass of e-mails so we only have 
to concentrate on the most important ones 
ourselves. 

The Fisons village competition sign has been 
completely refurbished and is once again in 
position with new paint and lettering.  The 
main village sign was also cleaned in situ and 
looks much better.  John and Pam Barker 
continue to mow the Green regularly so it 
looks very attractive, especially now that the 
new grass in the old lay-by area is 

established.   Unfortunately cars and even 
lorries have been parking or taking short 
cuts across the Green. This will cause a lot of 
damage if it continues into wetter weather 
when the ground will be softer.  Because of 
this the Parish Council has decided to place 
short wooden posts around the margin of 
the Green to discourage vehicles.  They will 
be placed far enough from the road to avoid 
becoming a safety hazard and we will try to 
keep the visual impact to a minimum.  They 
will make John’s job harder for mowing but 
we cannot see any alternative. 

This is the time of year for hedge cutting but 
this year the Parish Council has decided that 
it can no longer be responsible for 
organizing who wants hedges cut and then 
collecting the payments.   We would 
welcome someone who could take on this 
role as an individual and see if Richard 
Hayward would be prepared to continue to 
do the cutting.  Failing this, property owners 
will be responsible for making their own 
arrangements or cutting the hedges 
themselves to maintain visibility. 

War memorials are very topical at the 
moment with the centenary of the outbreak 
of WW1 and we are determined to clean up 
the War Memorial near the churchyard gate.  
It turns out that a lot of the lettering will 
need to be cleaned out and re-painted so it 
has moved on from being a bucket and soft 
brush job.   We have to avoid any damage from well-intentioned but 
incorrect amateur efforts.  A professional job is going to cost a few 
hundred pounds so we are looking into what grants are available. 

If you have any comments, worries or suggestions about any of the 
topics discussed here please let a parish councillor know.  As usual, 
contact details are on the back page of this newsletter. 

                                                 Jeff Hallett , Member of the Parish Council 

Parish Council News 
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CHAIRMAN'S REPORT:         The Village  Hall  has  had  

another successful year and continues to be used on 
a regular basis by a number of diverse activity 
groups, including Pilates, Zumba and basket weaving. 
In addition, walking and rambling groups have used 
the car park as a setting off point. The hall has been 
used for a number of children’s parties with an upper 
age limit of 12 years. We have also held fund raising 
events throughout the year; a Race Night and Beetle 
Drive with a fish and chip supper, a French Boule/
Petanque day were all well attended. 

The Pettistree and Loudham ‘Food Fest’ provided an 
opportunity for villagers to demonstrate their 
culinary skills by preparing their favorite dish. 
Recipes were collated by Rob Martin who will be 
pulling them together into a book.  

We intend to hold an event on the village green on 
the August Bank Holiday Monday to include a 
treasure hunt followed by a bar-b-que. 

I have been ably supported by all the committee 
members and non-committee members throughout 
the year and my thanks go to them.  

                                                            Jim Jarvie Chairman   

 TREASURER'S REPORT: The present totals are: 
Ipswic h Bui lding Society,  £5 ,000; 
Bank, £3,369.92.  Income is fairly constant.   The 
Auditor needs to sign the Accounts, but Jim 
signed them in her absence. 

  

    APPOINTMENT OF OFFICERS:   Jim Jarvie to remain 
as Chairman and Eric Dowker as Treasurer with 
Pat Deliss as Secretary.   Elaine Boardley to 
continue as Auditor. 

 

    CONSTITUTION to remain as it is. 

    

     NOMINATION OF REPRESENTATIVES.  

      Ruth Leigh  for the Parish Council, Rita Smith for 
the Parochial Church Council, Carpet Bowls: Brian 
Stollery, 100 Club: Maureen Stollery, Pétanque: 
Dave Cauldwell. 

   

    ELECTION OF COMMITTEE MEMBERS:   

     All Committee Members were re-elected on  bloc. 

 

Pettistree and Loudham Village Hall AGM 22 July 2014 

Everyone told us that crossing the Bay of Biscay at 
the start of  our motorhome holiday in  Spain  and 
France would be a nightmare  (I took my Stugeron 
with me!), but fortunately they were all wrong. 

We had two nights on board , with Pippa in a pet 
friendly cabin, and the sea was like a millpond; the 
sun shone and we sat on deck watching the sea go 
by and calling at the Port of Roscoff. Before leaving I 
was fascinated to know how the dogs’  “toileting” 
would be organised. In the event there was a 
designated area on deck with a hose to use when 
necessary! Pippa was not impressed but eventually 
“needs must” took over and she had to cope! 

On arrival in Bilbao we set off west towards 
Santander but the campsites were huge and full of 
statics clustered close together, so we drove further 
to Comillas to a beautiful site on a cliff top with 
steps down to a lovely sandy beach. 

After a couple of days relaxing, we went off to 
explore Los Picos de Europa. Most awe inspiring 
mountains—more amazing at every turn. In the 
valley meadows where we picnicked, were lots of 
flowers, many of which we had never seen before. 

We took a funicular railway ride up through the 
mountains expecting to  come out on high, but were 
deposited in a valley with still higher peaks all 

Our visit to Los Picos 
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around us—we didn’t take the  opportunity to go 
climbing—it was incredibly hot. That was our 
excuse anyway! 

Then back to Comillas for two more nights before 
leaving for France via San Sebastian—a beautiful 
city which we would like to visit properly without 
the motorhome as parking is impossible. Crossing 
into France at Irun, we went across country with 
me map reading! - to Marmande and Bergerac. On 
the way I took the wrong road out of a small town 
and, in trying to do a three point turn, Louis 
reversed onto the grassy verge little realising it hid 
a ditch and in we went. Disaster! One front wheel 
was off the ground and as the motorhome is front 
wheel drive, it could not get itself out. After various 

people stopped, including a passing ambulance 
team, an enormous tractor appeared by pure 
chance. I waved furiously at it and once we had 
found our tow rope the splendid farmer pulled us 
out; no harm done.. I was grateful for my French! 

Then on to Limoges, where we experienced the 
noisiest, wettest thunderstorm I think I have been 
in. I feared we might slip into the river by which we 
were parked. 

We wandered north to Montreuil, the Wine Society, 
and home bringing with us wonderful memories of 
Northern Spain, its coast and its mountains and a 
fair amount of wine, needless to say. 

                                                                                                  

Planning Matters 

The Parish Council considered the following applications against which no objections were lodged. 

DC/14/2236/FUL, and its amended version, for a solar farm on land adjacent to the A12 in  Lower Ufford 
Lane, although many comments were submitted. 

DC/14/2583/FUL to remove garage and trees, and erect a single storey annexe for use ancillary to 
Pettistree Lodge. 
No planning approvals were received 

Pat Deliss 
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Firstly I would like to record my thanks to the small 
band of volunteers that make up our group:  Mary 
Garner for ably managing our finances, Evelyn 
Whitfield for writing all the notes of our meetings, 
together with Maureen Stollery and Maggie Hallett 
as our other committee members.  I would also like 
to record thanks to John Speedman who audits our 
finances each year; all has to be in order even 
though we have very few transactions.   

The last 12 months have been relatively quiet for 
our group, though with cataloguing and recording 
continuing as part of the day to day work.  However, 
it is always a delight when something unusual crops 
up and at our Heritage AGM  June 2013 one of our 
residents, Clare Signy, produced an old ledger in 
which were listed the names of several Pettistree 
farmers of the 19th century.  This was well reported 
in the December 2013 issue of Pettistree People, 
together with the talk about Suffolk Workhouses by 
Ray Whitehand. 

Earlier this year, Joan Peck decided to stand down as 
Local History Recorder having served the village for 
many years in this role.  Concurrently with this she 
felt that the time had come to also retire from 
holding the village archive, which was a huge 
responsibility, being housed in her spare bedroom.  
The Suffolk Record Office has been exceptionally 
helpful in this, and has now taken the whole 
collection into its care, complimenting Joan on its 
condition and orderliness.  The cataloguing system 
set up by Chris Garner means that the records can 
be ‘bolted on’ to the Record Office’s own system and 
records tracked easily.  It also means that anyone, 
anywhere, now has access to Pettistree’s history.  
Mary ably assisted with the transition, spending 
many days with Joan sorting records ready for their 
journey to Ipswich.  The records have been given 
the title ‘The Joan Peck Collection’ – a fitting tribute 
to the work Joan has put into village history over 
more than two decades. 

If you know of anyone who might like to take on the 
role of Local History Recorder please ask them to get 
in touch.  There are no committee meetings and the 
role is not too onerous; just an interest in recording 
current events that go on to be the history of the 
future.  Part of this role is already fulfilled by the 
reports that go into Pettistree People, copies of 
which already go to the Record Office. 

The future role of our Pettistree Heritage group will 
now be the focus of discussion between us, as the 
individual committee members, despite supporting 
Joan at different times with research and recording, 
are not in a position to do the historical work that 
Joan did, due to our own family and voluntary 
commitments that we already have.  Joan’s store of 
personal knowledge was tremendous, although we 
will have access to the electronic documents that 
have resided on her computer, as well as the 
cataloguing system, so we hope this will go some 
way to helping us answer queries as they arise.  
However, the archives themselves are now more 
remote.  

We hope to continue with small exhibitions from 
time to time, as we have the ability to bring records 
out on loan from the Record Office, and to also 
continue with annual events celebrating this special 
county of ours. To this end our talk this year has 
been booked with the ever popular and very 
talented Charlie Haylock, on ‘The History of Spoken 
English’.  This will take place on Friday 14th 
November, so do book early to avoid 
disappointment when you see the advert in 
Pettistree People. 

If anyone would like to join us they would be very 
welcome – we don’t have many meetings a year – or 
if you would like to get more involved with the local 
history of our village please let us know.  History is 
fascinating, and finding out about our people and 
places is very rewarding. 

                                                                Cath Caudwell 

Pettistree Heritage AGM 10th June 2014.    Chairman’s Report 
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Charlie pays a return visit  

Pettistree Heritage Trust has invited the inimitable 
Charlie Haylock back to Pettistree for another 
evening of entertainment and education on the 

Suffolk dialect. 

Charlie is known 
throughout Suffolk for 
his humorous take on all 
things Suffolk, but 
always with an 
underlying message of 
the importance of 
maintaining and 
celebrating local 

dialects.  He is ‘One of Suffolk's leading entertainers. 
His informative and hilarious one-man shows are 
legendary in the county and his books have all been 
best sellers. He can reduce audiences to tears of 
laughter with his story telling…’ 

The event will be held on Friday 14th November at 
7.30pm in Pettistree Village Hall and tickets cost £5 
(light refreshments in the form of home-made cakes 
and tea will be included). 

If you would like to share an evening with 
Charlie please email Cath Caudwell  on 
roguescottage@mypostoffice.co.uk   or telephone 
01728 747170.     

 Do book early to avoid disappointment.  

Congratulations 

 
Samuel and Natalie Hind are proud to announce 
the safe arrival of Matilda Florence who was born 
at 4.53 on 24 July 2014 weighing 7lbs 1oz.  She is 
currently Pettistree's youngest resident and a first 
grandchild for Stephen and Pamela Hind.   

Fortunately, as I write, things have been very quiet of late around Pettistree, which is to be welcomed.  How-

ever, this is partly down to the local community reporting potentially suspicious activities to the police and 

keeping an eye out for each other’s property at all times.   

I do have a Neighbourhood Watch email list which I use to circulate relevant local crime updates from the 

police (I try to weed out the most relevant items) and also to inform residents when things have been reported 

directly to me, so if you would like to be added to this ‘blind copy’ list please contact me on the email below.  

You can of course be removed from the list at any time if you wish.  This is a useful tool in the protection of 

our village. 

Finally, if you do see a crime in progress (or believe it to be happening) call 999.  If the call is not urgent but 

you would like to report suspicious vehicles or people then 101 is your option.  This should patch you 

through to Suffolk Police where you can log the details of your concerns.  Do ask for a reference number if 

you want the report followed through. 

Cath Caudwell  roguescottage@mypostoffice.co.uk   Tel. 01728 747170       

Neighbourhood Watch Update  

mailto:roguescottage@mypostoffice.co.uk
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Church repairs and redecoration update. 

We are delighted that fund-raising for the work needed to repair buttresses and 
remove emulsion from the Nave walls before redecorating with limewash, has been 
very well-supported by the church congregation and the village generally. This has 
meant that since launching the appeal in March we have succeeded in raising a very 
large part of the money needed. We are confident that some fund-raising will 
continue and so have been able to give a firm commitment to the builders and the 
work is due to start on September 15th.  

 The work is scheduled to take 12 weeks and this means that services will be held in 
the Chancel until Christmas. The work of clearing the main part of the church has 
already started and all items not required during the autumn will be stored in the 
Church room.  

Gift Weekend 28th and 29th 

June  Although the weather was not 

particularly kind, the weekend went 
well. As always in Pettistree there were 
a large numbers of volunteers who 
erected tents, moved tables and chairs, 
collected and delivered goods, made 
cakes and teas, arranged flowers, 
donated raffle and auction prizes and 
manned the barbecue in the evening. 
The PCC are extremely grateful to all 
those who helped, and also to those who 
braved the inclement weather and came 
to see the church and view the old 
records that were obtained from the 
Suffolk Record Office for display.  

On the Saturday there were stalls with donated goods for sale, including some plants generously given by 
Woods Nurseries, donations were also made by both the Pettistree pubs, and a large number by individuals. 
Almost £500 was taken by the various stalls, over £100 was raised by donations for tea and coffee and the 
raffle and auction raise more than £400. At the barbecue in the evening more money was directly donated, 
as was the case during the Sunday when after a special service the exhibition on the church remained open 
for the rest of the day. Dick Smith led some intrepid walkers to view some of the orchids he has found on his 
land and apart from the very heavy shower at one point, this was very much appreciated by all except the 
dog! It is remarkable that during the weekend more than £3,000 was raised which includes the Gift Aid that 
can be collected by the church on charitable donations by taxpayers. 

Update on Grants 

Grants have been given towards the work by several bodies including the Suffolk Historic Churches and 
Ganzoni Trusts and a full list of these will be given once the accounts are completed.  We are in the process 
of applying for further grant-aid for the restoration and cleaning of the George lll Coat of Arms. This is the 



large framed piece that at present hangs towards the rear of the church and is around 270 years old. We 
have obtained permission from the diocese for this to be restored, as it has to be removed for the work to be 
done on the walls. It is unlikely that it has ever been cleaned, and is very dirty, largely from an oily sooty 
deposit which presumably goes back to the stove and oil lamps that were in the church until electrification 
in the 1950s. This specialist work will cost in the region of £3,500 depending on the condition of the back, as 
the conservator was unable to assess this while it is still on the wall. We appreciate that this is a great deal 
of money for what could be described as non-essential work, but it has been in the church for a very long 
time and we feel it should not be allowed to deteriorate further.  

Thank you, and plans for services 

All of us involved with planning the work on the church are very grateful indeed for all the help both 
practical and financial that has been received during the past few months. We appreciate that while the 
work is underway there are going to be problems with access to the building and hope that everyone will be 
prepared to make allowances for this. We will still celebrate Harvest in the church at Evensong on October 
5th at 6.30 but this year are asking for donations of money instead of food, to help the work of FIND the Food 
Bank based in Ipswich that we supported with food donations last year. There will be a brief Act of 
Remembrance at the War Memorial on November 11th and we should be back in the renovated church in 
time for the Carol Service on December 21st.                                                                                                Maggie Hallett 
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In fact it would be truer to say “Let there be light 
and air!”  

 In June the west door of the church was opened for 
the first time since the bells were restored in 1986.  
This has been a joy to the bellringers.  Not only has 
it provided wonderful evening light on practice 
nights it has been possible to have a through flow of 
air in the warmer months making ringing a much 
more comfortable pastime.  It would not be an 
exaggeration to say that the ringing room has been 
transformed.  It also enabled people to watch the 
ringing during the fundraising and gift weekend as 
well as other times. 

 

After the ringing flurry of early summer and the 
tower outing to Norfolk in June, the ringers have 
concentrated their efforts in the village.  Despite 
holidays and other commitments there has been a 
full band for every Sunday service.  A number of 
quarter peals have been sponsored by local people 
which has enabled the ringers to assist with the 
fundraising project in the church.  If you would like 
to mark an occasion with bells rung for you this can 
always be arranged at a time to suit you, just ask 
Mary. 

                                                                Mary Garner 

Let there be light! 

100 CLUB 1st Prize 2nd Prize 3rd Prize 

April Jenny Ayris Mary Hallett Oliver Signy 

May Kath Hilton Brian Stollery Liisa Beagley 

June Graham Forder Mrs Green Daisy Kiddy 

July Steve Wassell Joan Peck Mary Norris 

August Sons of Jim & Pauline Jarvie Mr Jackson Evelyn Whitfield 
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News In Brief  

The Fun on the Green which was rearranged to take place at the Village Hall on the 25th August was, 
unfortunately, a washout. The unpleasant weather curtailed most activities although a few hardy 
souls braved the elements suitably attired, under umbrellas, and competed in the Great Pettistree 
Treasure Hunt compiled by Tony Franklin. 

The Local Government Boundary Commission for England has reviewed the electoral wards and in 
future Pettistree & Loudham will be combined with Wickham Market, Charsfield and Dallinghoo in the 
new Wickham Market District Ward. 

Suffolk Coastal DC report the new refuse and recycling collection regime is bedding in well across the 
majority of the rounds, albeit some crews are still adapting to new routes and workloads. In the 
meantime, Suffolk Coastal Services acknowledge the patience of residents if they have experienced 
any delays in the emptying of their bins and apologise for the inconvenience this may have caused. 

Voting Registration Changes 
Individual Electoral Registration (IER), recently 
introduced in England and Wales, means that every 
individual is now responsible for their own 
registration instead of doing it by household. 

This is the biggest change to how people register to 
vote in almost a hundred years but most people on 
the current register will be transferred 
automatically to the IER register without having to 
do anything. 

You should have received a letter from Suffolk 

Coastal District Council that either your details have 
been confirmed and successfully transferred to the 
IER or they required additional information. 

New applications to register to vote will have to be 
by each individual, which with IER will be possible 
online at www.gov.uk/register-to-vote. 

If you have any query please contact Electoral 
Registration Team, SCDC, Melton Hill, Woodbridge,  

                                                    Telephone: 01394 444685 

Neighbourhood Watch and comparethemarket.com reveal special edition logo as  
the movement celebrates 50 year Anniversary 
 

        • New research reveals 65% agree neighbourhoods would be stronger if people  
         were encouraged to get to know each other better          
       • One in 10 can’t name a single neighbour  
       • Residents encouraged to join local neighbourhood watch group to strengthen communities 
 
comparethemarket.com teams up with the Neighbourhood & Home Watch Network, as it marks its 50th  
anniversary, in a bid to strengthen communities within the UK. Building safer, stronger, better connected 
neighbourhoods can have a positive impact on many aspects of your household. 
 
comparethemarket.com are encouraging people to seek out and join their local neighbourhood watch 
scheme in order to start the journey of becoming better connected - and to those that do join, you will be 
rewarded with a very ‘specials edition’ sticker to take pride of place in your window.  
Visit Our Watch NHW to check out  Aleksandr and Sergei 

MEERKATS! What’s going on? 
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Saturday 18
th 

October 2014 

7.30pm 

             Tickets £7.50 per person, 

          includes Supper & Soft Drinks 

Book a place by phoning 747170 or 745030 

      In aid of Pettistree Village Hall Funds 

                  Charity No. 1026073 

Ideally teams would be up to four people, but we usually end up linking people together, so don’t worry if you can’t raise a full 

team – we’re very friendly!  This is a fun night with lots of laughs and good company.   We look forward to seeing  you there. 

Energy bills have recently reached an all-time high. 
This impacts on everyone within our county, but 
particularly affects the elderly, the vulnerable, and 
those with low incomes. 

To help address this, the Councils in Suffolk have 
joined forces to bring local residents Suffolk Energy 
Action – a new, trusted, energy saving scheme. This 
follows the successful award of £5.6m to Suffolk 
County Council and the seven District and Borough 
councils in Suffolk that collectively form part of the 
‘Suffolk Climate Change Partnership’. 

Suffolk Energy Action is a quality scheme, tailored to 
the needs of residents living in Suffolk. The scheme 
is designed to help all Suffolk residents save money 
on their energy bills and encourage the reduction of 
carbon emissions through energy efficiency 
improvements like wall insulation and replacement 

boilers. Suffolk Energy Action will provide free/
subsidised assessments on the energy performance 
of homes, identify potential improvements, and 
provide options and advice for funding. 

Over the coming months, Suffolk Energy Action 
representatives will be raising awareness of the 
scheme in your local community by leafleting 
households and knocking on doors. Your local 
district, borough, town or parish Council are aware 
of this scheme. All representatives will carry 
appropriate identification badges, but if the public 
are in any way uncertain about their authenticity, 
they should contact the scheme’s free-phone 
number to verify this on: 0800 840 90 90 or go to 
www.greensuffolk.org/suffolk-energy-action  

Kind Regards, 

Emma James   Environment Strategy Officer 

Suffolk Energy Action is Coming Your Way Soon! 
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The second Wickham Market Community 
Extravaganza took place on Saturday 14th June at 
Wickham Market Primary School. Following on from 
last year’s success, the Wickham Market School 
Association joined forces with Town Team and 
Wickham Market Knights Youth Football Club to 
ensure that the big day went with a swing. 

Town Team kicked off proceedings on the Hill at 
10.00 with mask making and a treasure hunt. 
Everyone processed down to the school led by the 
Samboomba Band at 12.00. The whole school, 
including the very youngest members, delighted 
everyone by singing “Happy” and “Roar”. A light 
sprinkling of rain caused a few nervous moments, 
but then the sun came out and shone all day long. 

Over 2800 guests enjoyed the arena events, the 
beauty tent, vintage car and motorbike display, the 
shopping area, inflatables, football and tennis 
events, a hawk display and much more. The food 
court was busy all day with the WI Tea Tent, the 
WMSA barbecue and bar and street food provided by 
Stewart and Louise from the Greyhound.  

Just three days before the Extravaganza, the WMSA 

were delighted to be awarded the Central Region 
winner for the category Community Links by the 
PTA Gold Star UK awards team. An exciting day out 
in London meeting Jonny Mitchell of Educating 
Yorkshire and Carrie and David Grant, voice coaches 
and CBeebies presenters made us feel very special. 
We were the only East Anglian finalist and winner, 
which made us feel very proud to represent our 
region. 

The event raised an amazing £2800. The WMSA 
made a donation to their featured local charity 
Magpas (www.magpas.co.uk). Thanks to everyone 
who came and supported the day. 

The WMSA gratefully acknowledge the support of 
their sponsors, without whom we could not run this 
wonderful event. Many thanks to our Pettistree 
sponsors- the Greyhound, Presmere Day Nursery, 
White House Kennels, the Paella and Tapas 
Company and KindWater Water Softeners, Grateful 
thanks to all our generous Grand Prize Draw donors 
including the Pettistree Greyhound and John Woods 
Nurseries.  

                                                                                                  

Another successful WMSA Extravaganza. Enjoyed by all 

Photos by Treefrog 

Ruth Leigh 

http://www.magpas.co.uk
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BARN     BOWLS  CHURCH 

COACH   COB     EQUAL 

EXIT   FARM   FOG  GALA   

GREYHOUND  GROVE     

HOUSE      LODGE      

LOUDHAM   MARKET    

MANOR   MAT   MEAN   

MOAT   NICE   PETANQUE  

PETTISTREE   PILATES   

POND    PRESMERE     

PUB  PUMP  SET  SHADE 

STUMP    THREE TUNS  

TOWER  VACANT 

VILLAGE GREEN    WATER   

WHITE  WICKHAM 

WAR MEMORIAL 

ZUMBA                By Pat Deliss 

The Woodbridge and Framlingham Community Car 
Scheme undertook 2,500 journeys last year, giving 
those people in the community who cannot drive or 
access public transport an opportunity to travel and 
maintain their social inclusion. 

The schemes are run by Volunteers in Framlingham 
and they desperately need more volunteers with 
their own cars to drive especially, but not specifical-
ly, in the area around Woodbridge. 

The drivers will receive 45 pence a mile round trip 
from their homes. 

A DBS check is required  and MIDAS car training will 

be given in a reasonable time after they start on the 
scheme. 

There is no obligation to undertake hundreds of 
journeys, some of the current drivers do 30 miles per 
month and others 900. 

If anyone can help as a Volunteer driver we would 
really love to hear from them. 

Bill Morton, Community Transport Co-ordinator   

Tel No. 01473 345342 or email: bil-
ly.morton@communityactionsuffolk.org.uk 

 

Volunteer Drivers Wanted! 
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CONTACTS DIRECTORY 

Parish Councillors 

Elaine Boardley, Chair,  
1 Hungarian Close                                      01394 461451 
Mary Chilvers, Coopers Cottage                         746123 

Jeff Hallett, The Laurels                                        746210 

Steve Hind 

Ruth Leigh, 1 Hall Farm Cottages                       746599 

Terry Rowles, Low Farm                           01394 460422 

Mike Watts, Burways                                   747202 

Parish Clerk,    Clive Mann                    01394 421628 

County & District Councillor 

Michael Bond   michael.bond@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk 

District Councillor  

Jim Bidwell           jim.bidwell@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk 

Neighbourhood Watch  

Dave Caudwell, Rogues Cottage                         747170 

Vicar    Rev John Eldridge                                   746026                          

Church Wardens    Maggie Hallett                  746210 

Brian Nobbs                                                            746590                     

Bellringers     Mary Garner                                746097 

Village Hall Booking    Pauline Jarvie            745030         

Age Concern      Mike Manning                        747321                      

The Greyhound                                              746451 

The Three Tuns                                              747979                                                      

Wickham Market Health Centre                  747101               

Wickham Market Post Office                        746201              

Wickham Market Library                             747216 

Dial-a-Ride                                            01473 281194 

Village web site        www.pettistree.suffolk.gov.uk 

DIARY DATES  

Parish Council meeting  11th November in the 
Parish Room at 7.30pm 
 
PROPS orders.     Next cut-off dates  
7th October and 11th November. None in 
December, then 6th January 2015 
 
Mobile Police Station will be on the Village 
Green 16th October 
 
Quiz Night in Village Hall  7.30pm Saturday 
18th October   See Page  9 
 
Charlie Haylock  entertains at 7.30pm on Friday 
14th November   See Page  5 
 

Regular events 

Bellringing 7-9pm on Wednesdays in St Peter & 
St Paul’s church.   
Contact Mary Garner on 746097 
Carpet Bowls at 7.30pm on Thursdays in the 
village hall.  
Contact Eric Dowker on 01728 746419 
Pilates in the village hall.   Contact Sam Whitfield 
on 07716 316294 

            Please note this newsletter depends on you sending us your news and stories and photos 

                                           Don’t be shy to share them with your fellow  residents! 

                                       Mike Watts and Maureen Stollery—     The Editorial Team 

 
 Pettistree People next copy date 

 10th November 

Please send your contribution to—  
ppedit@uwclub 

It will be much appreciated if your news,  
stories , reports and other contributions are 

sent by the copy dates. 
 

Their late arrival seriously affects the  
completion of the newsletter  for dispatch to 

the printer. 
 



. 

 

 

 


